Dayton High School SBDM Minutes October 21, 2015

Principal Jeremy Dodd called the October 21st meeting to order at 4:00 pm in the Dayton High School Library. Members present included: Barb Lund, Bonnie Sizemore, Angie Buschle, Erin Goetz, Angela Gonzalez, and Jeremy Dodd. Others in attendance at the meeting: Scott Meyers, Matt Bird, Bill Klopp, Cheryl Spahr, Alex Begley, and Jerry and Linda Gifford.

Angie Buschle made a motion to accept the agenda. Angela Gonzalez seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Barb Lund made a motion to accept the July minutes with one correction. Angela Gonzalez seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Public Comment

- Linda and Jerry Gifford came to Site Base Council to discuss the 2.5 cumulative GPA requirement for Homecoming and Prom courts. They feel the GPA should be current that way if there were problems early in high school and now they have gotten things together, the students still have a change to participate when they are seniors.
- They also want to be sure the students are told as freshmen and reminded each year about the requirements. Maybe we could put slides about our dances and graduation in our class orientation.

Good News

• Mr. Dodd told us we are getting compliments on our Dual-Credit students. Only one may fail and that is due to attendance issues related to a medical problem. Our students are starting to realize as a school we are growing and getting better.

Committee Report

Arts and Humanities

- Ms. Spahr reported that out of three classes of Art, she only had one student failing and one failing in her sculpture class. She has had multiple conferences with the students and one with the parents.
- Mr. Klopp only has one student failing and that is in the Middle School Band. He has made contact with the parent and has put the student with a buddy to help them.

Math

- Ms. Goetz told us Ms. Bauereis had four 7th graders and three 8th graders fail her classes. Ms. Goetz said she had one 7th grader and two 8th graders fail her classes. One 8th grader was due to a medical issue. They have modified tests, made parent contacts and paired up these students with buddies.
- M. Bird has five sections of Algebra I with no failures. His RTI has four failures. He has made calls home and has tried to get students to come in to complete missing assignments but none has as yet.
- Ms. Begley has four failures in Geometry, mostly due to absences. She has two failing in Algebra 1.5and five failing in RTI Math.

Old Business

- Mr. Dodd stated again we need to order more calculators before the next CERT Testing. It was also asked if we could move the second test later to make sure the material on the test is covered in the classroom.
- We are sending e-mails out to parents every Monday about failing or missing assignments, failing grades, and students on the EOP. Some parents have been a little confused about the failing grades and EOP.
 You have to read closely to the whole e-mail and to see if your child is failing or missing an assignment or failing a class. This does let the parents know each week how their child is doing in each class.

New Business

- It was discussed about the number of credits required for graduation and if lowered, if we could go back to six bells.
- We were told copies of the Math CERT material was given to our sixth grade teachers.

- Mr. Dodd went over the test scores and compared them to last year's scores and the improvement we have made and how we have improved over other schools.
- We had the first reading of Policy 8.06 about the requirements for valedictorian and salutatorian at graduation. Barb Lund made a motion to accept the first reading. Bonnie Sizemore seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Bonnie Sizemore made a motion to extend the meeting at 5:30. Angie Buschle seconded the motion. The motion carried.

- Mr. Dodd reviewed Policy 18.02 about Parent Involvement. It was discussed to send an e-mail to parents so they could review the CSIP. We could then make changes and read next month.
- Policy 08.03 about dance attendance and court stipulations. We decided to change cumulative 2.5 GPA to current 2.5 GPA. Barb Lund made a motion to change the reading. Erin Goetz seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Mr. Dodd asked if there were any questions about the SBDM Budget. There were no questions. Barb Lund made a motion to accept the budget. Angela Gonzalez seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Angie Buschle made a motion to adjourn. Bonnie Sizemore seconded the motion. The motion carried. Mr. Dodd adjourned the meeting at 5:45.